Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Board of Cosmetology
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Cosmetology has received the petition for declaratory statement from Cynde Aaron, on March 21, 2024.The petition seeks the agency's opinion as to the applicability of Rule 61G5-18.00015, Florida Administrative Code, 61G5-22.006, Florida Administrative Code, and Section 477.013, Florida Statutes, as it applies to the petitioner.
Petitioner asks the Commission the following questions regarding the scope of practice for a licensed Facial Specialist in the State of Florida: “Whether or not “Back Facials” are considered to be “Skin Care Services” and if this procedure is permitted?” “Would gloved hands be permitted to apply the exfoliant and moisturizer with SPF?” “Would necessary comedone extraction be permitted if the facialist is wearing gloves or using a gauze pad?” “Are consumer grade sonic scrubbers permitted?” “Is the use of Red/Blue Light Emitting Diode permitted to use by a Facial Specialist?” “During the time that a peel or mask is processing, may a Facial Specialist lightly apply a hand cream to the client’s hand?” “Are HydraFacials permitted by Facialists?” “Can they be performed in a Spa/Salon or must they be performed in a MEDSPA under the supervision of a physician?” If permitted, what part of the body may this be performed on?” Except for good cause shown, motions for leave to intervene must be filed within 21 days after the publication of this notice.
A copy of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Krista Woodard, Executive Director, Board of Cosmetology, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0783, Krista.Woodard@myfloridalicense.com
